
Palm Sunday 2020 
Dear friends of the SMA! 

Holy Week commemorates the week that changed 
the world.  Up until recently, none of us could have 
ever comprehended that sort of rapid change 
described in Jerusalem the week of Jesus’ death.  But 
now we have.  We have experienced the world halt 
literally in days. We are truly in an unprecedented 
moment in time. Yet, we still live each day in hope. 
 
We wish to thank you all for your love and concern 
by phone, facebook, email etc. We are all fine here, 
thanks be to God, especially our senior Fathers 
Cooney and McConnell.  We are praying much, 
honoring your intentions, keeping house and home 
as best as we can. We are sending our love and warm 
regards to you all.  We miss you and love you! We 
thank you for your prayers. Be assured of ours.   
 

 

- The SMA Community, Tenafly 


